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The meeting was called to order at 12:15 p.m. by Chairman Voelker
As a Michigan Ag Environmental Assurance Program Partner, Program Coordinator Janice Wilford gave the Commissioners and guests a detailed overview of the purpose, history and goals of MAEAP.  Several questions were answered.  Four Commissioners own and operate MAEAP Verified farms.  One more is very close.  Fuel storage was noted as the biggest hurdle but provisions are in place to minimize this hurdle.  Chairman Voelker thanked Ms. Wilford for her presentation. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  a motion by French with support from Krick, the agenda was accepted including the addition of items 6d – Appointees to PRAB and 9c – Michigan Farm Bureau Report and to retroactively move the MAEAP presentation to the beginning of the meeting.  Motion passed.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Fred Springborn, MSU Extension invited the Commission to Ms. Megan Chludzinski Master’s Thesis Defense Presentation - Biology and Management of Western Bean Cutworm.  This will take place at 10:00 a.m. on Monday, April 1, 2013 at 244 Natural Sciences Building, MSU, East Lansing, Michigan.  Chairman Voelker, on behalf of the Commission, expressed our gratitude for Megan’s contributions to our industry.  Fred will attempt to record the defense for our benefit.    

MEETING MINUTES:  The Minutes of the February 19, 2013 meeting were presented for review and approval.  A motion was made by Frank and supported by Krick to accept minutes and place on file.  Motion passed.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  The financial reports for the month of February 2013 and year to date totals for the Commission and PRAB were presented.  A motion was made by French and supported by Carlson to accept the financials and place on file.  Motion passed.  

A motion was made by Stoutenburg and supported by Bischer to add Signature Bank as a financial institution for depositing up to the FDIC limit of $250,000.  Motion passed. 

PRAB REPORT:  
· Research Director Varner reviewed the highlights from the annual Grower Meeting held at the SVREC on March 12.  Highlights included narrow row research results, survey results and a discussion of current and potential new priorities for PRAB.  The meeting was well attended and included growers and agri-business.  

· Varner went on to discuss the recently added priority of establishing and expanding dry bean acreage in northern Michigan.  This effort is an immediate priority and will be the focus of our SCBG application.  

· Commission members assigned to PRAB currently include Krick, Stoutenburg and Densmore leaving two appointments vacant due to our recent change in Commissioners.  Cramer was asked to research the bylaws of PRAB. This will be an agenda item at the next Commission meeting.

· Varner mentioned that the next meeting of the National Sclerotinia Initiative will be done via conference call.  The initiative contributes app. $300,000 on average to the industry annually.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  
· The process for creating a revenue insurance product for dry beans appears to be on schedule.

· A fall 2013 harvest Event continues to be on the drawing board with support from the Shippers.

· The MBC and MBS met jointly on March 22nd.  Two priorities were established.

1. The establishment and expansion of dry bean acreage in northern Michigan

2. The pursuit of transgenic dry beans. 

· The Michigan Bean Commission has committed support to the Food and Agriculture Strategic Growth Initiative.  Brochures were handed out.  

· A position paper on mislabeling and/or mis-representing the origin of dry beans was presented:

“This Michigan Bean Commission and the Michigan Bean Shippers fully expect the country of origin of any and all dry beans departing the state of Michigan to be truthfully and accurately identified (identifiable) as required by the rules and regulations in place in the State Of Michigan and the U.S.A.”
A motion was made by Krick and supported by Stoutenburg to adopt the position paper as presented.  Motion carried.

· A Young Farmers and Spouses evening program will be created in cooperation with the MBS to educate young growers about the benefits of including dry beans in their rotations.  The intention will be to steer this group but to also listen to any direction they may offer.  This may include visiting processors, canners, etc.  (Bush Brothers has invited a group at any time.)
· MDARD conducted a Compliance Review of the Commission on March 18, 2013.  Findings to follow.

· The Commission discussed the cost, effectiveness and alternative to our monthly newsletter.  Long term electronics seem to be the future.  In the meantime, we will continue to collect e-mail address and seek alternative methods of funding.  The Commission supports adding advertising, sponsorship, etc as long as it is tasteful and doesn’t distract from the purpose.  Discussions with one company, a potential advertiser are ongoing.  Adequate direction was given to Cramer to enter into an agreement for not less than 6 months but not more than one year if given the opportunity.        

USDBC UPDATE:  
· IPC 

· funding has finally been approved.  This will allow previously approved programs to move forward.  

· IPC Chair Bill Thorson resigned.  USDBC President named himself interim chair until a new chair is approved. 

· Bylaws

· Committee Chairman Voelker held a committee meeting recently.  The focus of changes that will be recommended change the organization to a “member” led organization.

· Executive

· Stoutenburg noted that the Council is in the process of replacing government liaison Bob Sindt.  After concern was expressed over potential conflicts of interest with one of the (leading) candidates being considered a vetting process has been initiated.  

REPORTS: 

· Isaiah Wunsch, MEDC, told us that MDARD will host a session on April 10, 2013 in the Lansing area addressing the Food Safety Modernization Act (FSMA).  The FSMA will substantially change the way that Michigan growers, handlers, and processors do business. MDARD wants to ensure that Michigan agribusinesses play a proactive role in upcoming FSMA sessions so that the issues most relevant to our agricultural industry are addressed and so that we can prepare as effectively as possible for whatever changes to the regulatory environment ultimately take effect.  Cramer plans to attend.  There will be a follow-up meeting on April 24th that will include FDA. 
· Michigan Farm Bureau’s (MFB) Bob Boehm highlighted the importance of the Strategic Growth Initiative and an upcoming April 11th meeting with commodity groups to focus on individual research efforts.  Cramer and Varner plan to attend.

OTHER:

· A motion was made by French, supported by Carlson to support the Michigan Bean Queen Program at a level of $2,250.00.  Motion passed

A motion was made by Stoutenburg, supported by French to adjourn.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
Respectfully, 
Joe Cramer, E.D.
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